
 

 

Weekly Update 2nd June 2022 

 

 

 

RETNS will be closed on Friday, 3 June and Monday, 6 June. 

 

This Week in RETNS 

We all enjoyed the RETNS walk to St. Enda’s Park this week and were delighted that the 

weather cooperated. Thank you so much to the parents/guardians who acted as traffic 

marshalls. 

Auditions for our annual Talent Show are in full swing in the Halla this week. 

Our U-12s and U-14s teams had a great day in Santry on Tuesday. Special 

congratulations to Lauren, Maeve S., Lucy, Irie and Bria who won a silver medal in the 

relay. 

Last Friday, 4th – 6th classes participated in a rugby blitz organised by Leinster rugby. It 

was a great opportunity for them to play against other schools.  

4th class shared their Viking projects with other classes yesterday afternoon. The 

content and presentation of the projects was very impressive. 

For the first time since 2019, classes are going on their annual school trip. 3rd class had 

a great day at the zoo yesterday and today, 5th class are in Glendalough. Thank you to 

all parents/guardians who have volunteered to help out. 

 

Is Féidir Linn is a wonderful resource for those trying to use more Irish at home. It is 

very interactive and suitable for all ages and can be found at https://gaelbhratach.ie/is-
feidir-linn/ 

 

 

https://gaelbhratach.ie/is-feidir-linn/
https://gaelbhratach.ie/is-feidir-linn/


Green Schools Global Citizen Marine Flag 

RETNS has just been awarded our latest Green Flag, the Green Schools Global Citizen 

Marine Flag. Congratulations to the Green Team and Anne and Patricia for their 

work on this flag over the past two years. I have attached the letter from Dun Laoghaire 

– Rathdown County Council. Marine Flag letter and Certificate 

 

Review of the Action Plan on Bullying and Anti-bullying Procedures 

The Department of Education is currently reviewing the Action Plan on Bullying and the 

Anti-bullying Procedures for Primary and Post-primary schools. As part of this work, 

the Department is undertaking a public consultation about what should be done to 

prevent and tackle bullying in our schools. 

The Department is inviting all stakeholders to make written submissions and to 

complete a short questionnaire as part of the public consultation process. The 

consultation can be accessed at www.gov.ie/schools-anti-bullying-plan-review/ . The 

closing date for receipt of submissions is Tuesday 21 June 2022. 

 

 

Yoga Pose – Seesaw 

 

  

Enjoy the long weekend! 

Le dea-ghuí  

Maeve 

 

https://retns.ie/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Marine-flag-letter-and-certificate.pdf
http://www.gov.ie/schools-anti-bullying-plan-review/

